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  Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for Health (Partners for Health) 

Virtual through Microsoft Teams 

1:00 p.m. – 1:55 p.m. 

February 8, 2022 

Meeting Summary 

 

 

Participants:  Jeannie Davis, Ed.D., Shelagh Baird, Terri Fackrell, Dala Johnson, Joanna Kubes, 

Sommer McLeish, Jolynn Meza Wynkoop, JoAnn Miller, and Shelley Hazelton 

 

Welcome:  

Dr. Jeannie Davis welcomed everyone to the meeting and led introductions. 

 

Meeting Minutes: 

The January 11, 2022, meeting minutes of the Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for Health were 

presented.  Sommer McLeish made a motion and Jolynn Meza Wynkoop seconded to approve 

the January 11, 2022, meeting minutes as presented.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

 

Coast to Cascades Community Wellness Network (CCCWN) Website Update: 

Jolynn Meza Wynkoop reported on the CCCWN website.   

• You can access the CCCWN website by going to cccwn.org 

• The home page is currently devoted to the 5210 campaign, since the month of February is 

the challenge put on by Samaritan Health Services (SHS) and Live Longer Lebanon.  There 

are quite a few teams participating. 

• There are different pages built into the website that have basic information and different 

tabbed sections. The tabbed sections include the following: 

a. About – Talks about the CCCWN – Mission/Vision and different Plans 

b. Grant Programs – Substance Use Disorder (SUD) program, oral health program, 

health/wellness program 

c. Regional Coalitions – There will be a section with information on the different 

Regional Coalitions 

d. Newsletters 

e. Resource Guides 

f. 5210 – Additional information for 5210 – Register, etc.- Eventually everything 

listed for 5210 on the Home page will move to this tabbed section 

• The webpage will have current events, summits, and links to relevant programs.  There will 

be a section to talk about partners and interactive maps to take to different partner pages. 

• Dr. Jeannie Davis – Really likes the layout of the website and the Home page is very nice 

and will be good for announcements and save the date announcements for upcoming 

events. 

• Sommer McLeish – The mapping is like the Unite Us platform. Helpful to click on the 

services offered by partners. 

• Jolynn Meza Wynkoop – Will refer website developer to Unite Us.  Sommer McLeish 

noted she can share the screen page of what Unite Us looks like and will send to Jolynn 

Meza Wynkoop.  Providers in Unite Us each have a section.  You do have to have an 

account to use Unite Us.  

• Dr. Jeannie Davis – Would love to send the 5210 link to COMP-NW college staff.  Jolynn 

Meza Wynkoop noted that she can create a team and send information to Dr. Jeannie 

Davis. 
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• Jolynn Meza Wynkoop – For the 5210 challenge, right now you must go in and make a 

team.  

• It would be nice to have the 5210 challenge be an ongoing event throughout the year. 

• Sommer McLeish – Did have Jolynn Meza Wynkoop make a team for the Parent Success 

Network. 

• Jolynn Meza Wynkoop – Will need to figure out how to reset points.  Do we keep going 

or start over with the 5210 challenge? 

• Members were encouraged to send any nutrition or healthy lifestyle information to Jolynn 

Meza Wynkoop and she can share to the 5210 page. 

 

2022 Summit: 

Discussion focused on the 2022 Summit. 

• The Partners for Health Summit is scheduled for August 19, 2022. 

• Keynote Speaker - Carolyn Aldwin, Ph.D. is available to be the keynote speaker and can 

talk about the “Effects of COVID-19 and Isolation.”  She is no longer with OSU. 

• Location: 

a. Dr. Jeannie Davis – Did talk with Dr. Lisa Avery, President, Linn-Benton 

Community College, regarding using the Benton Center for the summit.  It is 

available, but not sure yet on the cost.  

b. The Boulder Falls Conference Center is also available on August 19, 2021, for the 

summit. 

c. Terri Fackrell -  The Corvallis Community Center could also be an option. They 

have a ballroom and 5 breakout rooms.  Almost all rooms have virtual capacity to 

do a hybrid event. They have carts with Zoom capabilities. 

➢ Is there staff to support the event? 

➢ Terri Fackrell – They could help get things started, but they wouldn’t be 

available for the whole day. 

➢ They charge to use the facility by the hour, but they have a lower rate for 

certified tax-exempt agencies.  The ballroom would be $30 an hour and the 

breakout rooms would be $18-26 an hour.  She will send a video of the 

space. 

d. We now have three location options for the summit – Benton Center, Boulder Falls 

Conference Center in Lebanon, and the Corvallis Community Center.  Dr. Jeannie 

Davis asked Jolynn Meza Wynkoop to help her put together a budget spreadsheet 

of the different options to compare. 

e. It was noted that the Boulder Falls Conference Center can seat a 100 people – With 

COVID restrictions sitting 6 feet apart. 

• Jolynn Meza Wynkoop – Is planning a SUD summit in March at the Boulder Falls 

Conference Center.  It is approximately $1,600 to rent the whole center for the day and will 

cost close to $5,000 to bring in the AV company.  

• Workshops – Previously, discussed having 3 workshops.  

a. The theme is around resilience and effects of COVID and isolation. 

b. For workshops we discussed previously discussing topics around: 

➢ Mental Health 

➢ Health care  

➢ Families/Parents 

➢ Employment 

➢ We could also tie in homelessness 
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• Terri Fackrell – She has a Hospice contact - Lumina Hospice & Palliative Care that 

might be an option for a workshop presenter.  Dr. Jeannie Davis will see if the Hospice 

group can attend the March meeting. 

• Can the keynote speaker come to a future Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for Health 

meeting and share about herself and what she briefly will cover at the summit, which might 

spark some ideas for workshops?  Dr. Jeannie Davis noted that she will invite. Dr. 

Carolyn Aldwin to the March meeting. 

• It was requested to reach out to other members of the Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for 

Health group to see if they would also like to help with the summit or if they know of any 

additional members that might be interested in being part of our group. Dr. Jeannie Davis 

can craft an email/letter to go out to prospective organizations.   

• Dala Johnson – What about a representative from ABC House or Center Against Rape 

and Domestic Violence (CARDV) as a member of Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for 

Health?  Dr. Jeannie Davis noted that we have worked with CASA in the past. 

• Would love to have CARDV do a presentation for our group.   

• Sommer McLeish – There may be someone from the Hispanic/Latino population that we 

might be able to be part of our group.  It was suggested to also reach out to Luis Acosta 

who does our translation for SHS and he might have a suggestion for someone.  Sommer 

McLeish will reach out to him. 

• Would the Boys and Girls Club we a good resource to talk about resilience in children at 

the summit. 

a. It was noted that they may not have anyone that could do this.  Possibly look at 

someone from SHS. 

b. Sommer McLeish – PBS kids is a good resource.  They might have a presenter. 

• JoAnn Miller – We have about $4,500 budget for the summit.  We would need additional 

funds for technical assistance for a hybrid type model.  It is approximately $5,000 to bring 

in an AV company to run the event.  You could go to the SHS website and ask for 

sponsorship.  Dr. Jeannie Davis noted that she would request sponsorship from SHS for 

the event. Could also check with Julie Manning, but she would most likely refer to the SHS 

sponsorship page.   

 

Announcements: 

Coalition members shared announcements. 

• Dala Johnson – The National Night out is scheduled for August 2, 2022, in Lebanon from 

5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 

• Dala Johnson – Walk a Mile for a Child is scheduled for April 2, 2022.  Dr. Jeannie Davis 

noted that she can present or hand out information at both the events mentioned if 

needed.  

• Dr. Jeannie Davis – At the last meeting, we discussed the photovoice project that Lincoln 

County OSU Extension did focusing on the Latinx community and their photo 

documentation of lived experience in Lincoln City. There was discussion about replicating 

this project for Lebanon.  Dr. Jeannie Davis noted that she received an invitation for a 

Zoom meeting tomorrow at 3:30 p.m. for the Lincoln County project. They will be 

discussing the ideas to approve health and well being of the community with ODOT, the 

City, and stakeholders. Dr. Jeannie Davis noted that she has sent information about this 

project to the Lebanon Downtown Association.  

• Sommer McLeish – Looking for Spanish facilitators for parent education classes for a 

series of classes starting February 28, 2022, through March 11, 2022.  Would love to have 

a Mam speaker/facilitator as well. Training is offered in Spanish.  
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Next Meeting/2022 Meetings: 

The next meeting of Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for Health is scheduled for March 8, 2022, at 

1:00 p.m.   

 

The 2022 meetings will be held the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 1:00 p.m. (3/8/22, 4/12/22, 

5/10/22, 6/14/22, 7/12/22, 8/9/22, 9/13/22, 10/11/22, 11/8/22, and 12/13/22). 

 

Adjourn: 

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 1:55 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Shelley Hazelton 

Community Health Promotion 

 


